
20220113 Agenda Notes 

Washington Street Water Main Project 

The Northern Borders Regional Commission has approved a Notice to 

Proceed. Kathleen has signed the contract and the Notice to Proceed. We 

await springtime. 

 

PD Building Re-use 

I have contacted Fred Raymond and we visited the site for the door 

installation between the garage and the interior rooms. He will be 

submitting a price to do the work. 

Nick Wood of VIA (architects) and I have met on-site to review the 

improvements needed to the HVAC system, the block wall construction, 

and floor hatch cover. There are a few details on the plans to edit and then 

I will move forward with securing contractors.  

 

Water Storage Tank Addition 

We need to begin the planning for a new tank addition on Chipman Hill. An 

addition was recommended in the hydraulic study completed a few years 

ago. I have contacted the Dufresne Group who completed the study. They 

will be providing a scope of services for the project. 

 

Ilsley Library 

Included in your packet is the cost estimate from Engineering Services of 

Vermont. This is for two separate Heat Pump (HP) systems for the building. 

Basically, the original building and the 1977 addition would be on one unit 

and the 1988 addition on the second unit. The HPs supply heating and 

cooling throughout the year. The work also includes a couple energy 

recovery ventilators that bring fresh air into the building and reclaim a 

majority of that heat back into the building. These would be physically 

located within the original building (basement and third floor). 



We expected the estimate to be in the $700,000- $725,000 range. It is now 

at $1,047,254.82 and that includes a $112,000 contingency. It is apparent 

that supply chain, raw materials, production labor and local labor costs 

have affected this project.  

Considerations:  

 It is possible to split this project into two parts in order to build the 

Main building and 1977 pieces only . This would solve the much 

needed ventilation in the building. 

 Construction would need to occur in the summer months. 

 Long lead times for equipment and contractor availability (with 

reasonable bidding) will not work for this summer construction 

season. 

 Since the majority of the demolition and installation would be in the 

basement of the main section, that section of building would be 

closed, some book racks moved, others covered up. However, all 

areas of the building will be affected to various degrees. 

 The basement areas of the 1988 and the 1977 additions will see 

somewhat less disruption but still require closure. 

 If the 1988 section is remodeled or removed and replaced, some HP 

equipment can be re-used.  

 If a building expansion moves forward, the 1977 addition needs to be 

a part of the plan. This would mean a re-use of some HP 

components, but likely additional changes to the ventilation system. 

 Trying to keep the library open to some extent can work but at a 

considerable cost of functionality and add contractor costs that are 

hard to quantify. Moving some of the library functions off-site would 

be likely.  

 

Therefore, since status of a building addition is un-determined at this 

point, we (Dana and Dan) offer the following: 

Postpone the HP effort until the building situation is resolved. Will the 

1988 addition be torn down, or is it going to be renovated? This really 

needs to decided by September 30, 2022. It makes no sense to 

possibly move staff and collections twice, once for the HP project and 

then again for a building addition. 



 

Colonial Drive Project 

Attached is a bid summary and letter of recommendation from Green 

Mountain Engineering for the project. Champlain Construction is the low 

and responsive bidder at $1,023,653.32. 

This project involves water main, sanitary main & structures, storm water 

piping & structures, and street rehabilitation. Funding is provided by the 

various department’s capital improvement budgets. Figures below including 

engineering. 

Highway - $695,799 

Water -     $183,204 

Sanitary -  $285,999 

I request the Committee send the bid of $1,023,653 from Champlain 

Construction to the Select Board for approval. 

 

Traffic Concerns in East Middlebury 

Timothy Page of East Middlebury will present traffic concerns in East 

Middlebury. 

 

Engineering Proposals for Paving Projects and a Storm Sewer Project  

I have requested from Landmark Engineering for several projects to 

complete this summer. 

Swanage Court Storm Sewer is a storm sewer replacement between 

Swanage Court and Harrow Way in the Buttolph Subdivision. The existing 

pipe clogs with tree roots and a couple structures are undersized. 

Landmark’s proposal for design and construction services will be 

distributed next week. 

Cady Road Recycling and Paving Project is between US Route 7 and VT 

Route 116. We have a VTrans Class II Paving Grant of $175,000 towards 

this project. Landmark’s proposal for engineering services is attached. 



Kings Row, Leno Lanes & North Branch Paving Projects consist of 

recycling and paving of Kings Row & Leno Lanes, and paving a section of 

North Branch Road. Landmarks proposal for engineering services is 

attached. 

I will request the Committee send the proposals to the Select Board for 

approval. (Swanage Court pending). 

 

Wellhouse Pump #3 

The well pump for this well has failed. Testing of the three motor electrical 

leads with a Meg-ohm meter all resulted in no resistance measured to the 

motor casing. In other words, it’s fried. 

Attached is a proposal of $21,300 from Barrie Miller’s Well & Pump Service 

to replace the pump and motor. The submersible pump and motor are 

physically attached to each other and sit about 136 feet below ground level. 

As you can see on the quote, new wire and piping are not included. Their 

condition will be assessed upon removal. 

 

 


